Dear Friends in the Lord,

Last month we were quite late in sending out this monthly newsletter but this month we want to get it
out as early as possible.

News of the sale of the property at the Voice of the Gospel ministries is not good at all we're afraid to
say. We still haven't been paid anything and the dates for payment have not been respected !

We have been advised by our solicitor to get in touch with a lawyer so that we can break the sales
contract and retrieve the property. We didn't want to go down this road but we have no choice now. This
could be a long drawn out process so we would covet your prayers for us and that the Lord will intervene
in our favour.

We have just held the AGM for the Voice of the Gospel ministries and we are united in the decision we
have to take.

Tomorrow there is a special meeting organised by the "Oasis" group. Someone is coming along to speak
about the history of Christianity in North Africa. This shoud be quite interesting and we pray for a time of
blessing.

Next Saturday, 8th, another "fun day" is being organised by the "Oasis" group. We had a real time of
blessing last year and we pray again for the same thing this year. Alison was asked to organise a game in
which everyone can participate. Unfortunately we can't be there personnally and Alison won't be able to
lead the game but she has handed it on to others who will be able to do it.

As you will realise this is a "bridge building" activity and many people from the neighbourhood came
along last year. One the leaders said in announcing this activity "We just want to share the love of Christ
to those around us". That's just exactly what we want to do.

There is a Christian school here in Aix-en-Provence and this year it is celebrating its 40 years of
existence. Quite a feat ! There will be an end of the year gathering and a special 40 year celebration on
the 28th of this month. Please pray for this school which struggles along in many ways but has made
considerable progress over this last year. There are three Muslim families that have taken their children
out of the state school system and have enrolled them in this school. Quite an opportunity ! The school is
praying for more pupils to enroll. At the moment there are 35 pupils, for more suitable premises for the
school and for more staff to help with the running of it. Thank you for praying for this school and its
many needs.

This month we will be experiencing something new for us. We are going to a Seniors Camp at L'Eau Vive,
a Christian centre which is around 3z of an hour from us. We will be going on Monday 3rd for 10 days. We
are looking forward to it and to enjoying the varied program that has been organised. This is one of the
main reasons we wanted to get this letter out quickly but also to share with you some activities that are
now upon us.

We thank you again for praying along with us and we send our warm greetings in the Lord,

Graham et Alison.
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